MINUTES OF THE BESTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 10TH SEPTEMBER 2018 AT ALL SAINTS CHURCH. BUNWELL ROAD AT 7.00PM
Present. Cllrs Mr A Watling – Chairman, Mrs P Hagan – Vice Chair, Mrs R Aughton, Mr L Barnett.  Mr J Trounce and Mr J M Watling – Parish Clerk.

Apologies. Mr T Ashby Breckland District Councillor.

Declaration of Interest of Items on the Agenda. Cllr Watling declared an interest in agenda item 11  Stubley Farm Transport Application.

Public Recess. No members of public in attendance.

Co-Option of New Councillor. It was proposed and seconded and agreed unanimously that Mr James Trounce be co opted as a new Parish Councillor. Mr trounce then joined the meeting.

Minutes of AGM Meeting of 14th May 2018. Deferred to November meeting.

Matters Arising from the minutes. Deferred to November meeting.

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 14th May 2018. Deferred to November Meeting.

Matters arising from the minutes. Deferred to November meeting.

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 9th July 2018. It was proposed and seconded and agreed with 4 for and Cllr Trounce abstaining as he was not at the meeting.
Matters arising from the minutes. A letter had been received from the Community Speed Watch who could not open the file of the data from the SAM2 camera in Mill Lane. Cllr Barnett will deal with the matter.

Stubley Farm Transport Application. Cllr Watling abstained from taking part in this item having declared an interest. Cllr Hagan asked if it was possible to obtain a weight restriction in  Silver Street in view of the Application by Stubley Farm to obtain a licence to operate lorries from their address. Cllr Barnett gave details of a previous meeting with NCC several years ago on getting a weight restriction put in place on Silver Street and was informed there was agreement in principle but there was no money in NCC budget for it in current and the following year’s budget.  Parish Clerk to contact  NCC Highways to see if a weight restriction in this case was possible.
Approval of Accounts Payable and Budget Analysis. It was proposed and seconded and agreed unanimously that the invoices due for payment on September Cheque List be paid.

Attleborough Neighbourhood Plan. Latest meeting was cancelled so nothing new to report.

Planning Applications. 3PL/2018/0971/VAR Plot 2 Norwich Road. Variation to condition 2 on planning application 3pl/2017/0031/D Allow accommodation in roof/attic and provide 5 velux roof windows to rear. Remove bedroom 4 en suite to accommodate new stair access, enlarge bedroom 1 en suite. 3PL/2018/0947/HOU. Besthorpe Road. Erect double garage to front, replace flat roof over back addition and smaller rear extension, demolish store room link. 3PL/2018/0930/VAR. Land Off Norwich Road. Variation of condition 2 on planning application 3ol.2017/0029/D in respect of addition of roof lights to rear extension roof slope Plot 1.

Planning Decisions Received.  All the following applications were approved. 3PL/2018/0534/F Bottle Corner. Bunwell Road. Change of use of forecourt area for car sales (sui generis) (part retrospective). 3PL/2018/0589/D.  Land off Norwich Road. Erect 2 storey dwelling, double garage and associated works. 3pl/2018.0705/LU The Dapples. Black Carr. Replacement conservatory (certificate of lawfulness).

Chairman’s Report. Cllr Watling raised the matter of the recent flooding in Norwich Road and ask other cllrs what could the Parish Council do if a future similar incident occurred. Meeting was informed by Clerk that donations to individuals by the Parish Council would be illegal. It was agreed that in future Parish Council would liaise with the individuals concerned and the relevant authorities to mitigate the circumstances as swiftly as possible. It had been noted that litter in the parish is becoming more common and wondered what could be done about it. Clerk informed meeting that under current legislation of Health and Safety Laws it would not be possible for Parish Council to undertake littler picking on the highways without time consuming processes being put in place.
Parish Councillors reports. Cllr Aughton attended the recent SNAP meeting with Norfolk Constabulary  where various issues were discussed including speeding in villages and anti social behaviour both of which were going to be a priority for the team. 

Parish Clerk’s Report. Cllr Trounce was asked for his approval for his details to be placed on the Parish Council website, Cllr Trounce gave his approval. Clerk informed meeting he had audited all the old records recently given to him by previous clerk and had destroyed some old correspondence under the new Data Protection Regulations and the other documents relating to the annual accounts and parish council meetings were retained. He will deposit them with the Records Office in Norwich.

Confirm Date & Time of Next Meetings. Monday 12th November 2018 Precept Meeting followed by Parish Council Meeting at All Saints Church, Bunwell Road at 7.00pm

There being further business the meeting closed at 8.11pm

